                                   Regular Meeting September 11, 2019
     The meeting was called to order at 7:30PM. The Mayor asked for a moment of silence to remember 9-11 for all the Firefighters, Police and Military who lost their lives. Present were Mayor Mahoney, Trustee, Matson, Carson, Fairclough and VanDervoort. Clerk Koblensky, Treasurer Ryan VanDervoort, Chief Don Baldwin, Michelle Aubin, Craig Falcone, Gina and Chris freeman Barry Walsh, Barb and Mark Turpin and Michael Dack. Trustee VanDervoort moved to waive the reading from the previous meeting. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:
         Trustee Carson reports-    Lawn and leaf pick-up, new basketball court, kiddie pool and paving. 
 Full report available in the village office.

         Trustee Fairclough reports-   parks are all closed for the season. Fire dept. had 6 alarms for the month of August. Weekly truck and equipment checks were conducted each Wednesday, with repairs being addressed. 
       Trustee Matson reports:  tug boat was well attended.
       Trustee Vandervoort-    tug boat festival was a great success, Museum September 14th is the porch crawl. We have been contacted by a Scout that will be working on his Eagle project.
       The financial reports for the month of August are as follows: Checking Acct. $361,876; Money Market Acct. $5,016; for a total fund balance of $366,892. Special projects fund balance $132,648; 
Unaudited Utilites $19,793; Payroll $14,931; Section 8, $30,661.The current abstract is $55,530.92. 
Trustee Fairclough moved to pay the bill upon the approval of the department heads and the Village Board. Trustee Matson seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.
        Mayor reports: I have received a verbal from Chris Callaghan that he wishes to resign from the Chairman of Planning Board when I receive a formal letter we will accept with regret.
   Trustee VanDervoort offered resolution#      authorize the Mayor to sign an exclusion for hud design
Urban County Saratoga council. Trustee Carson offered the second. All Trustee and Mayor Mahoney
voted yes.

       Trustee Carson offered resolution#    hire CT Male to do RFP for HMGP project. Trustee Matson offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes. 
       Trustee Fairclough offered resolution#           hire McGreivey’s for volunteer’s day. Trustee Matson
offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

       Trustee Carson offered resolution#      go to bid for paving project. Trustee Fairclough offered the second. All Trustees and Mayor Mahoney voted yes.

    Mr. Dack addressed the Board in regards to some trees on Seventh Street that he had concerns with.
                    As there was no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 7:58PM.

                                                                                                    Respectfully yours,

                                                                                          Robin Koblensky, Village Clerk

